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May 15, 2025 

 

PRESS RELEASE UPDATE FROM MAY 14th 
 
 
The owner of the dog involved in the recent complaint is fully cooperating with the 
investigation being conducted by the New Hampshire Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to 
Animals (NHSPCA) and the Candia Police Department.  
 
The dog is currently in the care and custody of the SPCA and is receiving care. 
 

The dog owner, has voluntarily complied with all requests made by the NHSPCA and 
relevant authorities. All necessary information has been provided, and the owner is 
actively supporting efforts to ensure a fair and thorough review of the situation. 
 

The Candia Police Department works closely with the NHSPCA and fully supports their 
process, We care deeply about the dog’s welfare and the safety of the community, and I 
want to see this matter resolved responsibly. 
 

The NHSPCA is currently evaluating the dog and will determine any next steps based on 
the findings of their investigation. No further decisions have been made at this time. 

 
In closing, if you suspect any animal abuse or neglect, we encourage you to reach 
out to the New Hampshire SPCA hotline at 603-772-2921 Ext 111. 
 
 
Thank you, 
Chad P Shevlin, Chief 

Candia Police Department 


